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Monday 12th November 2018 @ 7pm - 9pm


AGENDA

1.  Attendance and apologies and short outline for tonight's meeting by chairperson. 

2.  Minutes of last public meeting and business arising.

3.  Police report and discussion. 

4.  Main business. Proposed ASN School, Auchenharvie
 
 (a) Invite for public to give opinion re proposed development.
 
 (b) Vote: community council will vote for or against the new ASN School, Respite & Residential Unit development on Auchenharvie playing fields. Please note community council are voting tonight to express as far as possible the views of Stevenston Community.  This has been collated via various processes over several months.

5.  Declaration of vote. 

6.  Updates: Stevenston Car Park, Substation Ardeer Rec, Toilets @ Stevenston Beach 

7.  Three towns locality partnership discussion led by Councillor John Sweeney to assist understanding of how the partnership goes about improving communities throughout the three towns and how Stevenston in particular could possibly benefit. 

8.  AOCB.

9.  Closing remarks and date of next public meeting Monday 4th February 2019.
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 Stevenston Community Council Public Meeting
Monday 12th November 2018 @ 7pm - 9pm

Present: G. Pollock (Chairperson), L. Winters (Secretary), I. Winton (acting Treasurer, Vice-Chair), L. Lennon, J. Benson, D. Rodger, S. Sinclair, P. Burns, S. Burns
North Ayrshire Councillors: J. Miller, J. Sweeney
Connected Communities: S. Morgan 
Police Scotland Officer: PC Emmeline Orr
Apologies: Councillor D. McTiernan, P. Fisher - Ardrossan & Saltcoats Herald
 
The Chair welcomed all present and gave a special welcome to Mr and Mrs Burns, who were co-opted onto the community council as members by consensus at a community council meeting on 9th November. This decision was ratified at the present meeting, with members confirming their consensus. The Chair announced Mr and Mrs Burns were now full members (co-opted).

Main business. Proposed ASN School, Auchenharvie
(a). Invite for public to give opinion re proposed development.
(b). Vote: community council will vote for or against the development on Auchenharvie playing fields. Please note community council are voting tonight to express as far as possible the views of Stevenston Community.  This has been collated via various processes over several months.

Proposed ASN School, Auchenharvie 
G. Pollock invited members of the public to comments regarding the proposed development at Auchenharvie. Three main categories of comment were received from members of the public:
Concerns about the loss of green space;
Concerns about the inadequacy local medical services;
Concerns about the surrounding infrastructure being overwhelmed by the volume of traffic;
A general concern was the issue of what Stevenston gets out of the development.
Councillor Sweeney also raised 2 of the above issues and Councillor Miller suggested that we invite Yvonne Holland, Project Manager and the team from North Ayrshire Council to a meeting in the near future to provide an update on the ASN development.  

The chairperson stated that only the elected members of the Community Council were allowed to vote on the ASN School at this point. The Chair also stated that he would only vote if there was an equality of votes and his casting vote was required to resolve the deadlock.

The Chair indicated that a vote take place to vote on the proposed new ASN School, Respite & Residential Unit development at Auchenharvie playing fields. A motion against the development was proposed and seconded, as was a counter-proposal for the development. A vote was then taken, with 5 members voting against the development (P Burns, S Burns, D Rodger, L Winters, I Winton) and 3 voting for (J Benson, L Lennon, S Sinclair).

Declaration of vote

Based on the responses received, the Chair declared that Stevenston Community Council had voted against the development of the new ASN School, Respite & Residential Unit at Auchenharvie playing fields, Stevenston. He announced that this ratified decision would be forwarded, as required, to NAC Planning.

Approval of Minutes

The accuracy of the Minutes of the meeting held on 1st October 2018 was confirmed by J. Benson & seconded by D. Rodger. No business arising from the last public meeting.

Police report and discussion 

LOCAL PRIORITIES

· There were 10 reported assaults, 7 detected
· 4 domestic assaults
· 1 male reported for drug use under section 5 (2) at Moorpark Road East
· 9 reported vandalisms, no emerging pattern, 6 remain undetected with enquiries ongoing
· 1 male reported for anti-social behaviour
· 1 male reported for thefts of property at Cambuskeith Road, enquiries ongoing in relation to another theft 
· 1 male suspect for a theft by housebreaking at Greenhead Avenue
· A number of thefts of wheelie bins in various streets
· A large number of thefts in various homes and businesses across the town


ACTION PLANS

Locality Policing Team are continuing to work on Multi-Agency action plan for ‘Ardeer Rec’ which is being delivered, with no significant issues at this time. We also have an action plan in place for ‘Kerelaw Castle’.

Over the last month there has been 1 call to the Ardeer Rec area including the Juniors Stadium, with no calls to Kerelaw Castle.

OTHER MATTERS TO NOTE

There has been a total number of incidents reported to the Police between 2/10/2018 and 12/11/2018 with crime reports being raised for 95 of these incidents with 37% of these currently being detected.

Updates: Stevenston Car Park, Substation Ardeer Rec, Toilets @ Stevenston Beach 

Councillor Sweeney gave an update stating that the car park will reopen for 5 weeks from 1st December 2018 as a goodwill gesture. North Ayrshire Council have put another significantly high offer in for the car park, however, there is still a big gap between NAC and the owner’s valuation, which will continue in ongoing discussions, with the hope that an agreement can be reached.

Substation @ Rec

The substation at Ardeer rec, near to the Jet garage was reported to have exposed wires coming from it, this has been reported to Scottish Power as a matter of urgency. Scottish Power has admitted that the public had legitimate concerns about this, however, the matter has now been resolved.  

Toilets  

A feasibility study is in progress to look at the old toilets building at Stevenston Beach to see whether the toilet block can be repaired due to the crack around the building, or if  it needs to be demolished and rebuilt. A group has been established that has an interest on taking the project on. A report will be given at a later date. 

Three towns locality partnership discussion led by Councillor John Sweeney to assist understanding of how the partnership goes about improving communities throughout the three towns and how Stevenston in particular could possibly benefit.

Councillor J. Sweeney reported on the Three Towns Locality Planning by discussing events that were held, or upcoming.


UPCOMING EVENTS

· 3 towns chit chat was held recently for environmental volunteers, with sharing of events and volunteers supporting each other to help and give resources for events. 

· Hayocks TARA have 3 clean up events planned, they have applied for funding for brownies, scouts and primary school all involved to develop civic pride.

· A meeting will take place in the near future with BPI Ardeer managing director around recycle and support for community volunteers. 

· Anti-social behaviour in green spaces workshop planned for Auchenharvie Academy. 

· 3 town growers took on some planting beds in Saltcoats and Ardrossan and for food and fruit for the community. 

All events help children and young people to feel safe, healthy, achieving, nurtured, active, respected, responsible and included. Parents are supported. The life chances of vulnerable children and young people are improved. People are more active more often. Health inequalities have reduced. Mental wellbeing is improved. Older people are more active and independent within their communities. More residents engage in community activities and volunteering.

AOCB

D. Rodger gave a discussion on children with additional support needs and stated that bricks and mortar were being put before people due to national cutbacks, also stating that Scotland has 500 fewer ASN teachers than it had in 2010. David asked the question - is this the time to be investing huge amounts of money into new buildings, rather than concentrating on bolstering existing staff in existing schools?

Date of next public meeting Monday 4th February 2019 & 7pm - 9pm in Ardeer Neighbourhood Centre, Stevenston.
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